Town of Newington, NH

CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Meeting Minutes for Thursday, January 8, 2014


Call to Order: 
Chair, Jane Hislop called the Month #, 2014 meeting at 6:30 p.m.

Present:
Chair, Jane Hislop; Cindy Gunn; Ann Morton; Jim Weiner; and Thomas Morgan, Town Planner

Absent:

Bill Murray and Alternate Jane Kendall

Public Guests:
Jill Ferrell, NH Sea Grant and NROC

1) Community Education: NROC (NH Sea Grant, UNH Cooperative Extension, and PREP

Ms. Jill Ferrell with NH Sea Grant and NROC discussed an open invitation workshop with the Lamprey River Water Association and DES on septic care for residents. Topics to cover included identifying care and maintenance, pumping schedules, signs of a failing system, and contacts for design and installation. Commissioner Jim Weiner suggested that a representative from each land use board attend. It was suggested that the workshop last an hour and refreshments be served. 


Commissioners discussed additional topics for consideration including Best Management Practices (BMP’s) for the application of fertilizers.


Commissioner Ann Morton said she would do a follow up on obtaining septic care folders to pass out to residents.

2) Old Business: Additional Comments on proposal by Sharon Alley for a 2-lot subdivision off Fox Point Road.

Commissioners discussed having a joint meeting with other land use boards to discussion Special Exceptions for wetlands crossings.
Adjournment: 
The meeting adjourned at ? p.m. 

Next Meeting:
Thursday, February 12 2014

Respectfully

Submitted by: 
Jane K. Kendall, Recording Secretary, who was provided with notes taken by Chair Jane Hislop.
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